Oconee River District

SOIL AND WATER CONSERVATION DISTRICT

M I N U T E S
april 11, 2012
WINDER, GEORGIA

The Supervisors of the Oconee River Soil and Water Conservation District met at 10:00 a.m. on Wednesday, April 11, 2012 in the District Office in Winder, Georgia.

Supervisors present were:  David Jackson, Dewey Johnson, Tony Embrick, Janice Marable and Bernard Garrett.  Supervisor absent was:  Balfour Hunnicutt.  Others present were:  Robert Amos, Wyukia Coleman, Carol Boss and Jose Pagan.

Chairman Jackson presided and Regional Representative Amos gave the invocation.
The minutes of the March meeting were approved on a motion by Johnson and seconded by Garrett.  The motion passed.
The treasury report was given by District Treasurer Marable.  The report was approved as presented.  Jackson updated the supervisors on the theft case and stated that he has contacted State Representative Terry England to get further updates.
District Office Coordinator Coleman gave the district office report.
Jackson reported six (6) erosion and sediment control plans reported for ratification – three (3) plans were approved on a motion by Garrett and seconded by Embrick.  The motion passed.

District Conservationist Pagan reported that a UGA Professor contacted him about putting on an Alfalfa Field Day and after discussion a motion was made by Garrett and seconded by Marable to help support the field day.  The motion passed.

After discussion a motion was made by Johnson and seconded by Embrick that effective January 1, 2012, the district will pay registration for Group II Summer Meeting, Supervisor Training and the GACDS Annual Meeting and registration and lodging for new supervisors attending the GACDS Annual Meeting.  The motion passed.  A motion was made by Garrett and seconded by Johnson to pay $500 in NACD dues.  The motion passed.  The supervisors discussed the plan review process and stressed the importance of good customer service.  No other action was taken.
Amos gave the State Conservation Commission report.  Amos distributed the district’s annual plan of work and asked the supervisors to review and update the plan 
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and return it to him at the next district meeting.  He also reported that the qualifying period for elected supervisors is May 23-25, 2012 by 12:00 noon and they need to fill out and turn in their financial disclosure form.  Amos then reported that he would like to schedule overviews of Clarke, Oconee and Jackson counties.
District Conservationists Boss and Pagan gave the NRCS reports.  Boss distributed information on cost-share programs that are being offered in South Georgia.
The supervisors went into Executive Session.  No action was taken.

The next district meeting will be Wednesday, May 9, 2012 at 10:00 a.m. at the District Office in Winder, Georgia.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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